Girton Parish Council

Susan Cumming The Pavilion
Clerk to the Parish Council Girton Recreation Ground
Telephone: (01223) 472181 Cambridge Road, Girton
Email: clerk@girton-cambs.org.uk Cambridge CB3 OFH

Minutes of the M eeting of Girton Parish Council
held on Wednesday 16th November, 2011

at St Vincent’s Close Community Centreat 7.30 p.m.
Members of the parish were welcome to attend this meeting and to speak at Item 11/137.1

Present: Cllrs: de Lacey (Chair), Clift, Cockley, Garner, Godby, Gordon, Noble, Taylor (from Item 11/137.3),
Thorrold, Williams

ClIrs Reynolds (CCC) and Bygott (SCDC) (to Item 140)

In attendance: S Cumming (Clerk), N Stone (PFO)

1 member of the public

11/134

11/135

11/136

11/137

Welcome from the Chairman
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting, particularly the member of the public and Dr Williams.

Apologies and reasons for absence

Apologies had been received from Clirs Bromwich, Hiley, Martin and Westley, and the Chairman accepted their
reasons for absence. He noted that Cllr Bromwich was representing the Council at a Northstowe Parish Forum
arranged by SCDC.

Members declarations of interest for items on the agenda
Clirs Godby and Noble declared a personal interest in Item 11/140.6

Public Participation session on agenda items & matters of mutual interest:

1 Members of the Public

No members of the public wished to speak.

2. County Councillor’s Report (Appendix A)

ClIr Reynolds gave an update on street lighting. The lights will be more powerful but also more economic. The
Chairman noted that the District Council is taking back responsibility for the street lights from Parish Councils.
3. District Councillors Reports (Appendix B)

ClIr Bygott spoke about Homeswap Direct, for housing tenants who want to find a new house, and announced
that Cabinet had decided to abandon the installation of PV panels on the SCDC Office and tenants' roofs. The
Chairman noted that the Climate Change Working Group had recommended continuing with the project of
installing solar panels on the SCDC building since this till represents value for money, but Clir Bygott reported
that this has been rejected. Regarding the Diamond Jubilee celebrations, SCDC are encouraging community
groups and parish councils to organise events.

4. Police Report Therewas no police report. The Chairman noted that PCSO Mani has advised drivers of
vehicles parking near the Co-Op store. Clir Godby reported an increase in the number of burglariesin Girton,
and residents need to be vigilant. On 2nd November adwelling in St Vincent's Close was burgled, whilst on
9th November there was criminal damage to a building in Wellbrook Way, and on 10th November a reported
theft from the Co-Op (caught on CCTV). The 101 dialling system for contacting the police has now been
introduced. There has been a very positive response to the village calendars. Further to the Police
Representative Meeting held on 15 November, Girton will henceforth belong to the Histon group, rather than
Camborne.

At this point the Chairman brought forward item 11/140.1.
11/140.1.To co-opt a member of the Parish Council to replace Councillor Ziobro

11/138

Dr Williams was co-opted as a new Parish Councillor, signed the Acceptance of Office document and was
welcomed by the Chairman.

To confirm Minutes of the Parish Council meeting of 19th October 2011 and of the Extraordinary Parish
Council Meeting of 10th November 2011.
The Minutes of the 19th October Parish Council Meeting were proposed as atrue record by Clir Garner,



11/139

seconded by ClIr Godby, unanimously approved, and signed by the Chairman.
The Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of 10th November were proposed as a true record by ClIr Thorrold,
seconded by ClIr Garner, approved with 3 abstentions, and signed by the Chairman.

Mattersarising from the Minutes: None

Councillors Reynolds and Bygott left the meeting at this point.

11/140

11/141

11/142

Businessitemsrequiring a decision, or consideration by the Council:

1. See above

2. To follow the procedure agreed with Girton Town Charity in June 2010 for the appointment of atrustee
of Girton Town Charity (Appendix C)

Proposed by the Chairman seconded by ClIr Garner, No action is needed by the Parish Council. Approved
with one abstention.

3 To approve repair work to the Trim Trail (details previously circulated)

Proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Clir Noble, The Chairman noted that this will be the first major repair
work needed in ten years.

Approved unanimously.

4, To request Cambridgeshire County Council to install double yellow lines around the corners of Weavers
Field to discourage users of the Co-Op parking there.

Proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Clir Cockley.

Clir Taylor expressed concern that there had been no consultation with the Co-Op. The Chairman proposed an
amendment to read “ After consultation with the manager of the Co-Op to request ...”. Cllr Williams commented
on the poor state of other yellow linesin the village.

Approved with 3 abstentions.

5. Toauthorise the Chairman and Vice-Chair to be Girton Parish Council’s signatories for the ransom strip
at 121 Girton Road (seeitem 11/142.7).

The Chairman proposed an amendment that the second signatory be Clir Bromwich.

Proposed by Clir de Lacey. Seconded by ClIr Noble.

The Chairman noted that the agreement has already been signed and the payment made.

Approved unanimously.

6. To approve the running of go-karts on the recreation ground on 2nd June 2012.

The Chairman proposed an amendment to read “To approve the suspension of the byelaws of 13th August, 1929
for the period of the festivities on 2nd June, 2012, subject to the approval of the groundsman”.

Approved unanimously.

Finance & Resource Management:

1.  Toapprove payments for the previous month.

Proposed by ClIr Garner, seconded by Clir Godby

Approved with 2 abstentions.

2. To approve the balance sheet (to be circulated)

Proposed by ClIr de Lacey, seconded by Cllr Garner

Approved with 2 abstentions.

3. To receive the Finance Report from 1 April 2011 to date (to be circulated)
The Report was received without comment.

4.  To approve the opening of two new accounts for the Wellbrook Way monies.
Proposed by ClIr de Lacey, seconded by Clir Godby.

Approved unanimously.

Correspondence

1. 8 Octaber 2011: Correspondence regarding parking outside the Co-Op store

2 20 October 2011: Letter to Girton Cricket Club Chairman re: proposed cricket nets

3 31 October 2011: Letters to Thornton Way residents regarding hedging and boundaries

4 2 November 2011: Correspondence regarding tennis court fees

5. 5 November 2011: Minutes of Wellbrook Way Residents Association Meeting

6. 8 November 2011: Correspondence about Wellbrook Way Open Spaces

7 9 November 2011: Correspondence regarding land at 121 Girton Road

8. 10 November 2011: Letters of thanks to parishioners for donations to Duck End roundabout tree planting
The correspondence was circulated and noted.



11/143 Toreceivereports:
1. Chairman’s Report (Appendix D)
2. Girton Town Charity No report had been received.
3. Girton Youth Project (Appendix E)
4, Footpaths No report had been received.

11/244 Toreceive unconfirmed Committee Minutes:
1 Planning Committee Mesting, 1st November 2011. Received.
2. Planning and Resources Committee Meeting, 1st November 2011. Received.

11/145 Mattersraised by Members
ClIr Nobleraised the question of a Parish Council monetary contribution to the Diamond Jubilee Celebrations.
Clir Garner had attended a Wellbrook Way Residents Association Meeting, and was concerned about bicycles
being dumped at the end of Wellbrook Way. This should be mentioned to the police.
CllIr Clift is concerned that the Wellbrook Way monies be paid by the end of November. Also, the traffic signs
lights outside Girton Glebe School are not working. The road hump at the top of Pepys Way is becoming
pronounced, and the road at the junction of Redgate Road/Cambridge Road is becoming pot-hol ed.
The Chairman noted that it will be necessary to have an external power source for the Christmas decorations at
the Village Institute, and a straw poll was taken for approval to raise the amount ClIr Clift has to undertake the
decorations to £200, from £130. It was noted that the event to mark the switching-on of the lights will be held
on December 9th.

The meeting closed at 8.20 p.m.



APPENDIX A

Report from County Councillor John Reynolds — November 2011
ITEMS
Al14 BEGINSTO MOVE THANKS TO CAMBRIDGESHIRE - LED CAMPAIGN
KNOW YOUR LIMITS - ALCOHOL AWARENESS WEEK
CHILDREN'S SERVICES CONTINUE TO PERFORM WELL - OFSTED
HEALTHY EATING AT CENTRE OF NATIONAL SCHOOL MEALSWEEK
PARTNERSHIP APPROACH TO BEAT THE WINTER BLUES
COUNCILLORS BACK PLANS FOR SWAVESEY SHORT STAY CAR PARK
CAMBRIDGESHIRE FUTURE TRANSPORT
COUNTY COUNCIL TO CO-ORDINATE WORK TO FURTHER IMPROVE SAFETY ON A1307
CAMBRIDGE SCHOOLS CELEBRATE COMPLETION OF NEW BUILDINGS
MAJOR PLAN FOR COUNTY'SFUTURE GETS GREEN LIGHT
APPEAL FOR MORE ADOPTIVE FAMILIES
MAKING SURE VITAMIN SALESARE "HEALTHY"
WHY PAY WHEN YOU DON'T HAVE TO
PEOPLE GIVEN A CHOICE OVER LOCAL HIGHWAY IMPROVEMENTS
DRIVE YOUR BUSINESS COSTS DOWN WITH WORKSHOPS FOR YOUNG DRIVERS AT WORK
DONT RUIN YOUR LOOK WITH FAKE UGG BOOTS
CONTRACTS SIGNED IN GROUNDBREAKING HINCHINGBROOKE HOSPITAL FRANCHISE
CAMBRIDGESHIRE AND PETERBOROUGH FIRE AUTHORITY



APPENDIX B

Report from District Councillor Douglas de L acey
8. 11. 2011

| was inadvertently copied in on a libellous letter following my last report. | had written “"For myself | am
sufficient of a democrat to believe, although | think 1 have much to contribute to the Council on Girton's behalf,
that if the electorate prefer a representative of a Party to a representative of the Village, so be it." The author of
this letter wrote "Or you do like DdL get the LibDems not to stand, vote with them on everything at SCambs
and ride the 2 horses of party support and independency'. May | make it crystal clear that thisis false. | did
nothing to encourage the LibDems not to stand 4 years ago, and my vote, which is secret, is as | believe the
village would wish. If that is often with the LibDems that is perhaps an indication of the lack of concern for
local issues evinced by the ruling Group; but | have often opposed them: most recently on the tweeting issue.
You'll have to take my word for that, though, since no-one else knows how | vote.l don't intend to take this any
further, unless of course the perpetrator has any political pretensions, in which case it would become a very
serious matter.

The City is reassessing its waste services, and some Girton residents were startled to be telephoned by City
officers with a questionnaire. When City officersfail to understand our village's status, it is clear we need to
fight hard to ensure our boundaries are clear. On the brighter side | have had many discussions with officers
from both the City and the District over the North-West Cambridge development (and have sent them long
screeds on the application asit stands), and they appear sympathetic to my concerns. It isvital to us, | believe,
that the “Girton Gap' which separates our village from the City is maintained and enhanced to clarify that we are
not simply an extension to the City.

The CCWG had managed to secure agreement from Council to install Solar PV on the Council roof. The day
before our meeting to finalise the details, the Government announced a 50% reduction in the feed-in tariff,
which (taking into account electricity savings and maintenance costs) would halve the value of our investment.
Only if we can complete the project before 11 December would we not be affected: an almost impossibly tight
schedule. Can we run the risk? The Group decided we should press ahead, though we do not have the final say.
Quite apart from feed-in income, we stand to gain about £100,000 over 25 years in electricity costs.

The Group also discussed the Government's new Green Deal, a plan to replace for home improvements to
reduce energy use with loans. The “golden rul€' is that the financial savings made will more than cover the loan
repayments. The Council could act as a provider or a partner in the scheme, but details are still a bit sketchy.

Education is a County rather than a District issue, but is such an important part of the NW Cambridge Planning
Application that | have held discussions with Mr Atkin to guide my response to the proposals. This has
demonstrated the paucity of the figures in the underlying assumptions.

From time to time the County invites each District to a meeting on matters of mutual interest, and education
figured large in the most recent on 7 November. | was able to raise my concerns with the relevant officers, but
the replies were disappointingly bland and give little assurance that the school plans for NW Cambridge are well
founded. Sadly thisislargely a County responsibility and we shall have few powers to press the University to
make education on this site a priority issue -- a missed opportunity. That meeting was due to discuss streetlights
but the item was withdrawn as SCDC has just decided to take management back to itself: we await details. We
also discussed localism: many councillors in both Councils expressed scepticism that it meant anything more
than devolving costs downwards, but there are some real gains, for instance speed limits.

Douglas de Lacey



APPENDIX C
GIRTON PARISH COUNCIL and Girton Town Charity

rton Parish Council (* the Council’) appoints 5 cf the 7 Trustees of Girton Town Charity (‘the Charity’). This proportion was
set down in the amendment to the Scheme of 9 May 1985 for the Town Charity (Charity Registration No. 203217) which
was made on 8 March 1996. By mutual consent the number and the proportion of Trustees appointed by the Council was
continued for the Company named Girton Town Charity (Company Registration No. 6918381; Charity Registration No.
1130272) which was established in June 2009 and which is the successor to the Town Charity. All Trustees are appointed
for aperiod of 5 years.

ith the Council and the Charity are aware of the importance of making suitable appointments of Trustees and have therefore
agreed the following guidelines for the procedure to be followed when a vacancy occurs among the Trustees appointed by
the Council.

i) A resignation of a Trustee, or notice of the intention not to seek reappointment, shall be notified by the Chairman of
the body receiving the resignation or notice to the other Chairman and Clerk to the Council within 7 days of it being
received.

ii)  The Parish Council shall advertise for expressions of interest in becoming a Trustee on the Council's Notice Boards
and in the Girton Parish News as soon as possible after receiving notice of an actual or impending vacancy. The
notice should indicate the timescale over which it isintended the appointment will be made and this should be not less
than one month nor more than two months after the publication of the notice in the Girton Parish News.

iii) The Trustees may also seek to identify possible candidates.

iv) Those coming forward shall individually meet representatives of the Trusteesin order that they might be briefed on the
nature of the duties, responsibilities, required availability and workload of a Trustee of Girton Town Charity. They
shall be given any suitable documents from the Charity Commission (for example: The Essential Trustee: What you
need to know) to help them understand the position of Trustee in ageneral way.

V) Individuals who continue to wish to be considered for appointment shall be interviewed formally by the Trustees who
shall report in writing on the suitability of the candidates to the Chairman of the Parish Council and the Clerk to the
Council. The Trustees shall make a recommendation for appointment and the Council agrees that it shall normally
appoint the person or persons recommended by the Trustees. The Trustees may also state that a candidate is unsuitable
for appointment in which case the Council shall not appoint that person as a Trustee.

Vi) The Parish Council may also make arrangements for its representatives to interview the candidates before proceeding
to an appointment. The Trustees and the Council’ s representatives shall then meet to discuss the candidates and agree
the recommendations to be put by the Trustees to the Council at its meeting which shall make the appointment. In the
event of disagreement the reasons for disagreement shall be reported to the Council together with the recommendation
from the Trustees.

vii) In making the appointment the Council shall take into account the need for the Trustee body to work effectively and
have due regard to the skills that the appointee can bring to the Trustee body and his or her commitment to the aims
and purposes of the Charity.

In the event of an individual expressing interest to the Parish Council in becoming a Trustee when there is no vacancy, the
Parish Clerk shall inform the Chairman of the Girton Town Charity who shall arrange for a briefing to be given within two
months.

It is agreed by both bodies that the confidential nature of much of the discussion in the meetings of the Trusteesis such that
it is difficult for potential Trustees to attend as observers. However, the Trustees will try and give as full a picture of the
activities of the Charity asis possible without attendance at a Meeting of Trustees to any candidate or potential candidate.

This document shall be reviewed every 4 years or with such frequency as corresponds to elections of the whole Parish
Council.

This document was formally adopted by Girton Town Charity and Girton Parish Council in June 2010.

Signed of behalf of the Trustees Signed on behalf of Girton Parish Council
of Girton Town Charity




Information for potential Trustees
‘Job Description’

Trustees are the people responsible under the governing documents of Girton Town Charity
for controlling the management and administration of the Charity.

The Charity is governed by the Memorandum and Articles of Association of the Charity registered at
Companies House on 28 May 2009 and the Charity Commission Scheme issued on 24 June 2009.

The Trustees of Girton Town Charity wish to have a Trustee body (‘Board’) which is representative of
the residents of the Village and therefore they welcome new members of any age, sex, race or belief
who share an interest in the promotion of the Charity and its purposes as defined in its Governing
Documents.

As a Trustee you must be willing - and able - to give time to the efficient administration of the Charity
and the fulfilment of its aims. You must be prepared to take an active part in the running of the
Charity. Trustees’ responsibilities cannot be delegated.

Trustees are not remunerated but are able to be reimbursed for all authorised expenses they incur in
carrying out their duties.

The role of a trustee is:

. to ensure that Girton Town Charity complies at all times with its Governing Documents, charity
law, company law and any other relevant legislation or regulations. Ensuring compliance with charity
law, and the requirements of the Charity Commission as regulator, means you making sure that:

. the Charity is, and will remain, solvent; this means that you need to keep yourself informed of
the Charity’s activities and financial position

. we prepare reports on our work, and submit Annual Returns and accounts as required by law

. we use charitable funds and assets wisely, and only to further the purposes and interests of the
charity i.e. the Charity must not spend money on activities that are not in its Objectives, no matter how
worthwhile or charitable those activities might be

. we avoid undertaking activities that might place the Charity’s property, funds, assets or
reputation at undue risk

. we take special care when investing the funds of the Charity, or borrowing funds for the Charity
to use

. you exercise reasonable care and skill as a Trustee, using personal knowledge and experience to
ensure that the Charity is well-run and efficient

. to ensure that Girton Town Charity pursues its Objectives; these are defined in its Governing
Documents as "the relief of need in the elderly and for the promotion of any charitable purpose for
the general benefit of the community in the Civil Parish of Girton Cambridgeshire and in particular the
relief of poverty, distress and sickness"

. to develop strategy, setting overall policy, defining goals and setting targets and evaluating
performance against agreed targets

. to ensure accountability

. to set up employment procedures and respect the roles of Staff and fellow Trustees

. to support the operational management of the Charity

. to draw up and monitor the implementation of internal policies, which must include equality
and diversity as well as health and safety policies and grievance and disciplinary procedures

. to ensure that risk assessments for all aspects of the business are carried out

. to safeguard the good name and values of Girton Town Charity

. to maintain effective Board performance and ensure the effective and efficient administration of
the Charity including funding, insurance and premises

. to promote Girton Town Charity

. to act in the best interests of the Charity, never in the interests of yourself or another

organisation
In addition to the above statutory duties, each Trustee should use any specific skills, knowledge or
experience she or he has to help the Board reach sound decisions. These may involve scrutinising
Board papers, leading discussions, focusing on key issues, providing advice and guidance on new
initiatives and other issues in which the Trustee has special expertise.
A Trustee is required to act reasonably and prudently in all matters relating to the Charity and must
always bear the interests of Girton Town Charity in mind.
On appointment Trustees must make a declaration that:

They are over age 18.



They are not an undischarged bankrupt.

They have not previously been removed from trusteeship of a charity by the court or the
Charity Commissioners

They are not under a disqualification order in acting as a company director under the Company
Directors Disqualification Act 1986

They have not been convicted of an offence involving deception or dishonesty (unless the
conviction is spent).

They are, in the light of the above, not disqualified by the Charities Act 1993 (Section 72) from
acting as a charity trustee.

They undertake to fulfil their responsibilities and duties as a Trustee of Girton Town Charity in
good faith and in accordance with the law and within the Objectives of Girton Town Charity.

They do not have any financial interests in conflict with those of Girton Town Charity (either in
person or through family or business connections) except those which they have formally notified in a
Conflict of Interest statement. They specifically undertake to notify any such interest at any meeting
where trustees are required to make a decision which affects their personal interests, and they will
absent themselves entirely from any decision on the matter and not vote on it.

Structure of the Charity

There are seven trustees who serve five-year terms. Five appointments are made by Girton Parish
Council and two by the Trustees themselves. We meet approximately once each month to carry out the
routine business of the Charity and, each year, a day is set aside to develop new strategies and to ensure
that the Charity remains vibrant and relevant. Reports of what we are doing are made to monthly
meetings of the Parish Council and at the Annual Parish Meeting, which is usually held in April or
May.

The Charity has an office at 22 High Street Girton and employs a part-time Administrator for 20 hours
per week.

Activities of a Trustee

Unlike many larger charities, the Trustees of Girton Town Charity carry out much of its work. This
involves not only attending the monthly meetings (held at 22 High Street and lasting 2 - 3 hours) but
also:

Preparing policy papers

Advising and meeting potential beneficiaries

Dealing directly with professional advisers to the Charity

Administering aspects of its business directly in association with its administrator (e.g. the
Educatlonal Grant and Hospital Taxi Schemes)

Reading and discussing legal and other documents concerned with the Charity's business

Taking responsibility for designated aspects of the Charity's activities (e.g. maintaining relations
with the Charity's almshouse residents; or overseeing grants such as the Youth Scheme run by the
YMCA and the Community Warden provided by Age UK; or helping develop the Charity's Investment
Strategy by being a member of the Investment Committee)

Attending meetings of sub-groups of Trustees to develop and direct aspects of the Charity's
functions
Time commitment
This is not a Trusteeship which only requires attendance at a few meetings a year. It is a 'hands-on'
commitment of not less than 3 days (24 hours) per month in addition to the monthly meeting. This
time can be spent mostly in the evening or at weekends, but external contacts may need to be carried
out in the working day.

The Chairman, Vice-chairman and Treasurer spend considerably much more time than this on the
Charity's business; their commitments are capable of reaching near full-time proportions at times of
peak activity.

New Trustees will not obviously be expected to take on such a heavy load, but must be able to act
between the monthly meetings and be available for extra meetings, either internal or with external
individuals or organisations, occasionally during the normal working day. Sometimes the meetings
have to be held at short notice, for example when the Charity is buying or selling property or seeking
to appoint advisers or staff.

Method of appointment

The current vacancy is for a Trustee appointed by the Parish Council. Applications should in the first
instance be made to either the Chairman of the Parish Council or the Chairman of the Trustees. You
will then meet two Trustees who will explain what the job entails. 1f you are still interested, then you



will be formally interviewed by all the Trustees at a special meeting for the purpose. If there are very
many names then the Trustees may need to draw up a short list of those who they wish to consider
further and to interview. You may also be interviewed by members of the Parish Council. Following
interview, the Trustees will submit a list of those suitable for appointment to the Parish Council,
indicating if appropriate an order of preference with the reasons for that order. The Parish Council
will then select for appointment one of those considered suitable. The process is governed by an
agreement drawn up between Girton Parish Council and Girton Town Charity in 2010. This
agreement is printed below for your information.

GIRTON PARISH COUNCIL and Girton Town Charity

Girton Parish Council (* the Council’) appoints 5 of the 7 Trustees of Girton Town Charity (‘the
Charity’). This proportion was set down in the amendment to the Scheme of 9 May 1985 for the
Town Charity (Charity Registration No. 203217) which was made on 8 March 1996. By mutual
consent the number and the proportion of Trustees appointed by the Council was continued for the
Company named Girton Town Charity (Company Registration No. 6918381; Charity Registration
No. 1130272) which was established in June 2009 and which is the successor to the Town Charity.
All Trustees are appointed for a period of 5 years.

Both the Council and the Charity are aware of the importance of making suitable appointments of
Trustees and have therefore agreed the following guidelines for the procedure to be followed when
avacancy occurs among the Trustees appointed by the Council.

viii) A resignation of a Trustee, or notice of the intention not to seek reappointment, shall be
notified by the Chairman of the body receiving the resignation or notice to the other Chairman and
Clerk to the Council within 7 days of it being received.

iX)  The Parish Council shall advertise for expressions of interest in becoming a Trustee on the
Council's Notice Boards and in the Girton Parish News as soon as possible after receiving notice of
an actual or impending vacancy. The notice should indicate the timescale over which it isintended
the appointment will be made and this should be not less than one month nor more than two months
after the publication of the notice in the Girton Parish News.

X)  The Trustees may also seek to identify possible candidates.

Xi)  Those coming forward shall individually meet representatives of the Trustees in order that
they might be briefed on the nature of the duties, responsibilities, required avail ability and
workload of a Trustee of Girton Town Charity. They shall be given any suitable documents from
the Charity Commission (for example: The Essential Trustee: What you need to know) to help them
understand the position of Trusteein a general way.

xii)  Individuas who continue to wish to be considered for appointment shall be interviewed
formally by the Trustees who shall report in writing on the suitability of the candidates to the
Chairman of the Parish Council and the Clerk to the Council. The Trustees shall make a
recommendation for appointment and the Council agrees that it shall normally appoint the person
or persons recommended by the Trustees. The Trustees may also state that a candidate is unsuitable
for appointment in which case the Council shall not appoint that person as a Trustee.

Xiil) The Parish Council may also make arrangements for its representatives to interview the
candidates before proceeding to an appointment. The Trustees and the Council’ s representatives
shall then meet to discuss the candidates and agree the recommendations to be put by the Trustees
to the Council at its meeting which shall make the appointment. In the event of disagreement the
reasons for disagreement shall be reported to the Council together with the recommendation from
the Trustees.

Xiv) In making the appointment the Council shall take into account the need for the Trustee body
to work effectively and have due regard to the skills that the appointee can bring to the Trustee
body and his or her commitment to the aims and purposes of the Charity.

6. In the event of an individual expressing interest to the Parish Council in becoming a Trustee
when there is no vacancy, the Parish Clerk shall inform the Chairman of the Girton Town Charity
who shall arrange for a briefing to be given within two months.

7. It is agreed by both bodies that the confidential nature of much of the discussion in the
meetings of the Trustees is such that it is difficult for potential Trustees to attend as observers.
However, the Trustees will try and give as full a picture of the activities of the Charity asis
possible without attendance at a Meeting of Trustees to any candidate or potential candidate.

8. This document shall be reviewed every 4 years or with such frequency as corresponds to
elections of the whole Parish Council.



APPENDIX D

Chairman's Report to Girton Parish Council
9.11. 2011

The only item to report this month is ongoing discussion with the Cricket
Club and other societies concerning the proposal to erect a pair of

cricket nets by the pavilion. The position is how complicated by the
proposal to develop the upper back room in the pavilion for the Y outh
Group, which would aso require the use of this space. We are currently
awaiting arevised proposal from the Cricket Club so that the issue can be
brought back to the Parish Council.

Douglas de Lacey



APPENDIX E
Feasibility of converting the Pavilion Roof space for use by Girton Y outh Club

Present:-

Susan Cumming, Girton Parish Clerk

Ray Gordon, Parish Councillor

Tim Shuker-Y ates, Girton Y outh Leader.

Robert Higginbottom, Facilities Director for YMCA Cambridgeshire and Peterborough.

Gary Willmott, the Senior Project Manager with SW Bruce and Co (a London based building company who are
often employed by the YMCA).

The meeting took place in and around the Pavilion on Monday the 31% October 2011.

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the feasibility of converting the pavilion roof space into a dedicated
“chill out’ room for the Girton Y outh Club.

When the pavilion was designed in 1997 it was always intended that the roof space would be used for a meeting
room or other uses but the grant from the Sports Council was insufficient to complete the work although
provision was made for this to be done at some future date.

It was agreed that to comply with Fire and Safety regulations a second staircase would be required and, initially
it is thought that this could be on the North East side of the building (the side nearest the Tennis Court) with an
entrance door into the passageway where the toilets are situated and another door at the top of the stairway into
the roof area.

A lift will have to be fitted to enable access for disabled persons. Provision for this was alowed for in the
original design.

A fire exit would be required probably through the Parish Office to the other stairway.

Secure storage space would have to be available for the Parish Office and also for some of the sports equipment
that is stored there. It was thought that this could be accommodated quite easily.

Proper floor covering will be required and paneling of the walls and ceiling.

A set of the original plans were loaned to Gary Willmott and he has agreed to come back with a report and
approximate costing for the project.

| stressed that part of the original brief to the architect was to make the pavilion as near as possible vandal proof
and this should be amajor consideration in any new designs. The overall visual appearance should be pleasing
to the eye in order to gain approval and planning permission.

Ray Gordon
Parish Councilor
2" November, 2011



Girton Youth Project — Report ' LoalLL L

Aim

The Y outh Projects aim is to make interesting and engaging activities available to the youth of Girton; bringing together groups and
promoting community cohesion, allowing them to feel more empowered and encouraging a sense of pride in their neighbourhood.

Outcomes
The Girton community feel an ability to be involved in the direction of the project

More young people from Girton become part of the youth project

The young people feel they are developing a greater understanding of their surroundings through attending the clubs and
events put on by GYP

| Date | October 2011

Outcome indicator
How many young people attended youth clubs?

Week commencing Monday Thursday
4:30pm — 6pm 5pm - 7pm 7pm - 9pm
39 Oct 30 22 14
10" Oct 30 16 14
17" Oct 31 20 12
24" Oct Half term
31% Oct 19

Report against outputs

1. Plan and run successful weekly youth club sessions that engage and supports questioning
amongst attendants

2, weekly youth clubs

This month we decided to work on a couple of themes. The first was cooking,
which has always been popular in the past and asked for by afew of the young
people.

Monday 3 Oct — Games on the recreation ground. Taking advantage of the last
of the autumn good weather before the clocks change and we loose the light.
Thursday 6™ Oct — Making burgers from scratch. The ideawas for everyone to
make there own, all helped with the shaping and mixing, but most of the prep was
done by a core group of 4 girls and the staff. veggy burgers were also made from
scratch, which caused alot of interest, but not much tasting!

Monday 10™ Oct — Split the group, some played indoor tag games, some played
football outside.

Thursday 13" Oct — Continued the theme. Made cup cakes from scratch. The
entire group were given a cake to put icing on and decorate. Photos are on the
website.

Monday 17" Oct — Continued with the cup cake making for the younger group.
Thursday 20" Oct — First half of the evening ran as normal, but the second half
was a‘girlsnight’. Face packs, false nails and make up were bought and atalk
about pregnancy and child birth was given by Maddie McMahon, who is
qualified in giving perinatel support to families.

Monday 24™ Oct —After trialing it all year and much conversation with all the
staff it has been agreed that we won't run Monday sessions during the holidays as
the numbers are always so low.

Thursday 27" Oct — This session was cancelled due to the trip paintballing that
ran throughout the day.

Monday 31% Oct — offered indoor tag games and art projects.




2. Plan and deliver core activities throughout the year, including summer and Easter school
holidays, and aresidential

The trip paintballing was a little disappointing, in the end there was only 8 of us. This was probably dueto
rumours spreading that it isareally painful activity. However those of us that attended had a really good time
with lots of stories being relayed about the activity on the bus trip home.

The Halloween party on the other hand had over 60 people attend. Although this number is down on last year,
this was mainly due to Goose club not getting much interest from the younger age groups. However, everyone
had areally good time, with the DJ doing party games, additional games being laid on in the back room for
older ones and lots of really good costumes. The staff made a massive effort to decorate the hall, which looked
fantastic and there are photos of the event on the website.

In addition, | drove a group from Goose Club to the farm that does Milton Maize Maze every year. They were
hosting a big pumpkin carving for Halloween. Although it was for Goose Club there were 5 young people from
Y outh Club that attended and all the others have now got to know me.

3. Develop effective partner shipswith schools and other young peoples servicesin the county

Photos of the mini karts are now on the website and a new project will be started after half term.

4. Design and deliver five, month-long themed projects with input from young people and meeting
their needs

5. Develop a pooal of sessional and voluntary workersfor the project

Max, one of our volunteers, has successfully received a grant from Girton Charity to complete his driving
lessons. Thiswas awarded as recognition for the volunteering he has done at Y outh Club over the past year. He
has become an integral member of staff and much loved by the attendees.

6. Additional

| have been updated on the graffiti issue, which has been resolved with the police finding the culprit and his
stash of paint. They told me he has agreed to some form of restorative work as a means of saying sorry and once
the work is done the matter won’t be pursued any further.

Future planning

The planning and arrangements have been made for the workshop with year 4 at Girton Glebe. Thettitleis‘mind
and body’ and will culminate in groups working on small animations which | can turn into a short movie for
each of them.

Summary

Lots of different ideas have been used to deliver sessions for the older groups. Cooking, both burgers and cakes, and a dedicated girls
night were all very successful. We will continue with these ideas and certainly deliver aboys night later in the year.

The half term activities had mixed results with attendance being alittle low, but certainly enjoyed by the attendees. All the staff put a
lot of effort into the preparation of the Halloween party and the results can be seen on the website photos page.

The school lunchtime project was completed, with groups given 3 weeks to build amini kart from a simple electric motor, wood and

card. Each of the finished karts were then raced along the playground. Photos of the finished karts are on the website.



